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January 2020 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

2019 HAZARDOUS WASTE BIENNIAL REPORT 
 
 
According to our records, your site may be required to complete a 2019 Hazardous Waste 
Report. Authority to require this report is found in the Federal Resource Conservation and 
Recovery Act of 1976 (RCRA), as amended by the Hazardous and Solid Waste Management Act 
(HSWA), and Section 403(b)(7) of Act 97, the Pennsylvania Solid Waste Management Act, the 
Act of July 7, 1980, P.L. 380, No. 97, P.S. Section 6018.   
 
The Hazardous Waste Biennial Report can be submitted electronically through American 
Resource Management, Inc. (ARM) – Easitrak 2019.  If submitting electronically, a Declaration 
of Electronic Submission must be sent to the address listed below.  The report may also be 
submitted on paper.  Information regarding the electronic submission and paper forms are 
attached.  Assistance in completing this report is available from the Department of 
Environmental Protection (Department) at the number below from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on 
weekdays. The 2019 Hazardous Waste Biennial Report is required to be submitted to the 
Department by March 1, 2020. 
 
It is important to make sure your site’s information in  RCRAInfo is up to date. Large Quantity 
Generators (LQGs) who generated 1,000 kilograms (2,200 pounds) per month or more of 
hazardous waste, more than one kilogram (2.2 pounds) per month of acute hazardous waste, or 
more than 100 kilograms (220 pounds) per month of acute hazardous waste spill cleanup in 2019 
must submit a 2019 Hazardous Waste Report. It is possible that you are receiving this letter even 
though your site is not required to complete a Hazardous Waste Report due to not having 
generated the minimum quantities of hazardous waste mentioned above in 2019. You may also 
be receiving this letter if records in RCRAInfo indicate that your site generated the minimum 
quantities of hazardous waste mentioned above in 2019 and your site is currently classified in a 
lower generator category. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rick Miklos 
Chief 
Division of Reporting and Fee Collection 
 
Enclosure 


